[image: ]
In its early years, Yarra Bend Rotary completed a huge number of community projects both locally and internationally.  Below is an extract from a recent book of a history of the club entitled “Yarra Bend Rotary: the fantastic journey of an incredible little club – 1986-2016”.   This extract is about a project implemented in 1996 to install water tanks in remote villages in the PNG highlands.  It is a story of inspiration, dedication, organization and plain hard work.  But the result was that a number of villages in the Owen Stanley Ranges had a continual supply of clean water and that the women of the village did not have to undertake daily and very arduous journeys down and uphill to collect water in terracotta pots.  The complete story of this, and other activities of this club, can be read in the history which is available from the president and author, Ken Maher for $35 per copy – contact Ken on ken.maher@yarrabendrotary.com.au 
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Safe Water and Sanitation (PNG) 


 


Surveys by a group from District 9800 established a pressing need for villages in PNG to have clean water and effective 


sanitation.  Many villages were in extremely remote locations accessible only by aircraft – or by walking if one has plenty 


of time (weeks rather than days).  A program, Safe Water and Sanitation (SWAS), was established to provide the much 


needed clean water and sanitation. The question was – how to do it? 


While on a project in PNG to build a school at a remote village, PP Graham King identified such a need at that village.  On 


returning to Australia he set the wheels in motion to fulfil that need.  


Deciding that the best method was to install water storage tanks (damming local creeks was another method used in 


places) and installing composting toilets Graham set out a project proposal that was accepted by District 9800 and it all 


started to happen. This project clearly demonstrated the value of Rotary on the international scene and the value of 


networks, connections, varied skills and the good reputation of Rotary simply to get a very complex job done! 


Six villages were identified (see coloured areas on the map).  


Located in the Owen Stanley Ranges to the north and north 


west of Port Moresby the only feasible method of 


transporting tanks and equipment was by helicopter.  The tanks were sourced in Melbourne and 


so the logistics complexities were put into motion. 


The project cost was estimated at $19,500 to supply, deliver and install six tanks in the villages.  


The initial proposal is included in the Appendices.  


Three teams were formed comprising Rotarians and specialist plumbers. Graham’s team was to 


work in the green section in the villages of Polomania and Garima.  In his team, Graham was 


assisted by Kew East Rotarian, Rainer Feldgen and Rotarians from other clubs as well as specialist 


tradesmen (especially plumbers). 


Project Leader, Graham King 






